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NEXT CLUB MEETING 

 
 The next club meeting is set for Monday, 
October 28, 2013, at 6:00 P. M., at the 
Broadway Brew.  
 

Hale on Wheels/Feet 
 
 The Hale on Wheels and Hale on Feet event 
was a success!  The weather was damn near 
perfect and, while the number of participants 
was down, everyone seemed to have a really 
good time.  Check out the riders’ comments on 
the web site, www.haleonwheelsbikeride.com. 
Our club had a very good turn out, with 14 
members riding and running:  Thanks  go to Dr. 
Nate, Phil, Abraham, Martin, Randy, Ross, 
Sandra, Tara, Frances, Yolanda, Gina, Les, Jeff, 
and John, for turning out and helping make the 
ride and run a success.  Special thanks to Ron, 
who worked hard on the ride, even while in 
charge of the run.  And special thanks to Linda 
Morris and the Chamber for sponsoring again.   
 



Some pictures from Hale on Wheels/ Hale on Feet 

                              Dr. Nate set to go                               Phil finishing 

Les in the foreground and several 

Hale on Wheels 

members getting ready 

All pledging allegiance 



 WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST MEMBERS 

 

JOHN SIGWALD AND GINA BILLINGTON 

 Gina Billington and John Sigwald are former—and resuming— 

touring cyclists.  After a 33 year break, and now with Gina retired a 

couple of years from working for the State, they are trying to reignite 

their passion for cycling by riding a couple of times a week and looking 

for rides like the Hotter ‘N Hell Hundred and Hale on Wheels.  John 

has been the librarian at the Unger Library for the past 30 years.  They 

have a 29 year old son who lives in Seattle.  They state they are looking 

forward to being members of our club.  John and Gina, we are very 

happy to have you join us. 

Gina, on left in green, John, in white, behind, at Hotter ‘N Hell 

End of the Riding Season PARTY! 

 Be sure and put the End of the Riding Season Party on your 

calendar—-It’s on Nov. 5th, with time and place to be determined.  

Don’t miss it.  There will be a review of the year, with pictures and 

soundtrack, and ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2014.  We want all 

members to attend. 



   

2013 RIDING CHALLENGE 

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 Send Jeff your goal and an email as you ride and he will 

post your progress on the web site.   

 

 WOW!  Four members, Ron, Sandra, Jeff, and Tara have 

already met and exceeded their goal.  And then there are some 

of us, still aspiring. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Member Goal Miles Reported % of goal 

Ron Appling 2500 2643.5 105.7 

Sandra Aven 1000 1016.8 101.7 

Frances Barrera 500 257.8 51.6 

Jeff Earhart 2000 2551.2 127.6 

Tara Fox 1000 1025.5 102.5 

Randy Kaufman 1500 286.7 19.1 

Abraham Montalvo 2000 0 0 

Martin Montalvo 2000 0 0 

Richard Porter 2000 1797.0 89.9 

Ed Self 1000 341.2 34.1 

Phil Zolman 4200 2686.0 64.0 



Club Member   email    cell phone 
 
Appling, Ron     
Aven, Sandra     
Barrera, Frances     
Bertsch, John     
Bertsch, Kathy      
Billington, Gina        
Earhart, Jeff       
Fox, Tara      
Gomez, Ramiro     
Griffin, Les      
Kaufman, Randy    
Montalvo, Martin   
Montalvo, Abraham       
Moralez, Yolanda     
Pochucha, Nate     
Porter, Richard      
Schott, Ross     
Self, Ed       
Self, Mary Anna     
Self, Mitchell     
Sigwald, John     
Wilkinson, Melissa    
Wilkinson, Rob        
Zolman, Phil      




